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VILLAGE OF DOWNERS GROVE 
REPORT FOR THE VILLAGE COUNCIL WORKSHOP  

JUNE 9, 2009 AGENDA 
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Special Commercial Events 
License – Aurelio’s (940 Warren 
Ave) Waive One Week Waiting 
Period 

 
 
 
 

Resolution 
Ordinance 
Motion 
Discussion Only 

Tom Dabareiner, AICP 
Community Development Director 

 
SYNOPSIS 
A resolution has been prepared authorizing a Special Commercial Events License for Aurelio’s Pizza to 
use a portion of the public right of way at 940 Warren Avenue.  The event will take place on Thursday, 
June 11, 2009, from 6:30 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.   
 
STRATEGIC PLAN ALIGNMENT 
The Five Year Plan and Goals for 2008-2013 identified Authentic Downtown – The Heart of Our 
Community. A supporting objective of this goal is More People Attracted to Downtown – Destination for 
Residents and Non-Residents.  
 
FISCAL IMPACT    
NA 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
Approval of the Special Commercial Event license with the staff recommended site plan on the June 9, 
2009 Workshop under the Attorney’s Report (requires waiving the traditional one-week waiting period). 
 
The applicant is requesting to close Warren Avenue at its intersection with Highland Avenue.  Due to 
construction on Rogers Street, Warren Avenue is being used as a detour.  As such, staff does not 
recommend closing Warren Avenue.  Instead, staff recommends allowing the applicant to use the 
sidewalk and the parking stalls on the north side of Warren Avenue.   
 
BACKGROUND 
Aurelio’s approached the Village through the Downtown Management Corporation in late May 2009 and 
requested the Village review a request to close a portion of Warren Avenue.  Aurelio’s is holding a 
company-wide event this summer called “Around the Chain in 80 Days.”  Each chain is holding a one-day 
event to promote the business.  The event is scheduled to take place on June 11 from 5:30 p.m. to 6:30 
p.m.  WLS radio will attend the event. The event will include several tables, two tents, balloons and a 
smart car in addition to a WLS van.   
 
The event would occur on Warren Avenue adjacent to Aurelio’s space in the Tivoli building.  The 
applicant is requesting to close Warren Avenue at its intersection with Highland Avenue.  However, given 
the construction on Rogers Street and the use of Warren Avenue as a detour, staff is recommending the 
applicant use the parallel parking spaces on the north side of the street and the sidewalk as alternative 
locations.  A recommended site plan is attached. 
 
There will be minimal preparation from Village staff for the event as staff is recommending the street not 
be closed.  If signage is required from Public Works, the applicant will be required to rent the signs at 
their own cost.   
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ATTACHMENTS 
Agreement 
Aurelio’s Operation Plan 
Recommended Site Plan 
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